
  
155 F Road Loxahatchee Groves, FL 33470  

            

TO:             Town Council 

FROM:            Valerie Oakes, Town Clerk 

VIA:                 Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager     

DATE:             May 6, 2025 

SUBJECT:       Presentation of Proclamations – Building Safety Month, Professional Municipal 

Clerks Week, and National Public Works Week 

 

 

Background:  

 

The Town Council presents and recognizes the following observances: 

1. Building Safety Month – Celebrated each May to raise awareness of building safety and the 

importance of code officials who help maintain safe, sustainable structures in our communities. 

2. Professional Municipal Clerks Week – Recognized annually during the first week of May, this 

proclamation honors the essential contributions of municipal clerks in ensuring transparent, 

accountable local governance. 

3. National Public Works Week – Celebrated during the third full week of May, this proclamation 

highlights the critical role that public works professionals play in planning, building, and 

maintaining the infrastructure of our city. 

 

These proclamations are presented annually to acknowledge the vital services provided by professionals 

in these fields and to promote public awareness of their contributions.  

 

Recommendation:  

Recognize the observances of Building Safety Month, Professional Municipal Clerks Week, and National 

Public Works Week. 


